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April 27, 2017 
 
 
 
Osciel Plaza, Managing Member/President 
BLUE MARLIN ENGINEERING, LLC 
102 Drennen Road, Suite B-10 
Orlando, Florida 32806 
 
Dear Mr. Plaza: 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation has reviewed your application for qualification 
package and determined that the data submitted is adequate to technically qualify your firm for 
the following types of work: 
 
Group 9 - Soil Exploration, Material Testing and Foundations 
 

9.1 - Soil Exploration 
 
Group 10 - Construction Engineering Inspection 
 
 10.3 - Construction Materials Inspection 
  
 

Your firm is now technically qualified to pursue work for the Department for minor projects 
only, enabling your firm to compete for Professional Services projects with fees estimated at 
below $500,000.00. This status shall be valid until April 27, 2018 for contracting purposes. 
 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me by email at 
carliayn.kell@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at 850-414-4597. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Carliayn Kell 
Professional Services  
   Qualification Administrator 

 


